Ashtabula County Fire Chiefs Association

Minutes of Monthly Meeting

May 19, 2011  
Mar G’s
Meeting called to order by Chief Koziol at 1830 with the following members present;
Vince Gildone  Doug Starkey  Ed Koziol  David Lemponen  John Wayman  Ron Valitsky  Lawrence Morse  Cindy Verbiak  Bob Wilhelm  Everett Henry  Bill Strubbe  Joe Albergo  William Kaiser  Jerry Burke
Minutes of the previous meeting were approved as presented.

Treasurer’s Report:
The treasurer’s report was approved as presented.
A short discussion was held on which Chief’s have paid dues and which ones have not. It was the general feeling that in order to have use of the fire trailer, HazMat team, and water rescue team, at least one chief at each department needs to be dues paid as well as fee paid. Also discussed was this meeting and the last meetings attendance. Both meetings were poorly attended.

Guests:
Tonight’s guest is Cynthia Verbiak, Port Director US Customs and Border Protection.  Ms. Verbiak presented an overview of her job and the work her office does in Ashtabula County.
Old Business:

Chief Koziol reported 22 students attended and passed the boating class held in Rome.
Chief Strubbe reported on the work that has been done on the survivor fund. A written amendment will be presented at that next meeting for a vote of the body. The goal being, to place in our bylaws a complete set of SOGs on the Survivor Fund.

Other issues that came up were HazMat fees and fire safety fees and the mutal aid contract that the chiefs have in place. Lively discussion but not firm decisions were made. One issue of importance that came up was if you are not a dues paid member how does that affect mutual aid?
New Business:

Discussion was held on the replacement of “RIT” with “On deck”. The RIT concept is not working and the on deck concept looks to be a good replacement for it. Chief Starkey lead this discussion.
Committees:

Communication: Vince reported on the meeting that was held at Saybrook FD. Those who attended felt it was productive and the survey should be ready for the next meeting.
911: Vince reported that the County Commissioners will accept the completed map project from DDTI at 1300 on June 15th.
Good of the Order:
We need to keep in mind that we will need a building to keep the fire safety trailer in at some time in the near future.
Chief Koziol reported that the water rescue training at Harpersfield went well.

The Koziol family thank you was read to the body.
Next meeting location will be on June 16th at Quinn’s in Austinburg.
Meeting adjourned at 2006.

Respectfully submitted,
Vincent T. Gildone
